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Friday 2nd December 2022 

 

Head Teacher’s Message 
 

It has been an extremely busy two weeks since the last 
newsletter. Many of you have stopped to ask whether 
there has been any news from Ofsted. We are still 
waiting for the report to be published and are hoping 
that this will be before Christmas. As soon as there is 
any news we will let you know.   
 
This newsletter is coming to you straight after our 
Winter Wonderland event. This is the first time we 
have tried having a festive celebration like this in the 
evening rather than the daytime. We wanted to make 
sure as many people as possible could come and also 
to include siblings who would be in school if we were 
to hold the event during the school day. As well as all 
of the stalls, refreshments and photo opportunities, we 
were able to exhibit both Willow Dene Star Baker 
entries and the entries to the Sibling Project 
competition.  There will be more news about all of this 
later in the newsletter, but we would like to say a huge 
thank you for coming and for supporting the school. It 
was an amazing night, so well attended, and after such 
a busy term it was a really lovely opportunity to catch 
up and have fun together.  
 
On Wednesday we had our annual Challenge and 
Support meeting which is an opportunity for external 
validation of our practise. John 
Camp our CEO and Jo Atkins our 
Improvement Partner attended 
school to hear about a variety of 
new initiatives and developments 
that are underway at Willow Dene. 
These included how we are 
approaching training for staff, how 
we are using technology to support 
communication across the school, 
sixth form expansion and plans for 
supporting more widely across 
Compass.  Because of the focus on 
Ofsted, we have not shared these 
plans more widely until now so we 
were very excited to see what Jo 
and John thought.  
 
 

 
 
 
There will be a report published and we will share this 
with you when it comes. 
 
Thank you to everybody who attended parents evening 
last week, it really was lovely to see you all. the 
outcomes from the parent survey will be published on 
our website soon. Our next newsletter will be at the  
end of term. we hope in the meantime that you enjoy 
all of our seasonal activities along with us!  

 

 Rachel  
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Festive Season 

The festive season is well and truly upon us as you may 

have noticed by the arrival of our very tall tree in 

reception! This year we are inviting children to find the 

hiding elves and to enjoy the lights on their way into 

and out of school. We hope you are enjoying this 

display! It always amazes us that the children treat it 

with such care and it continues to look wonderful till 

the end of term.  Over the next two weeks, our other 

festive events will be 

underway. You 

should have already 

or will soon receive 

your flyer advertising 

our Christmas 

performances and 

we hope you will be 

able to join us at 

those. Planning for 

parties and dinner 

and visits from Santa 

are also underway.   

     

Second Hand Uniform 

You may have seen 

our flyer from our 

Cost Of the School 

Day Committee 

asking for donations 

of pre loved clothes 

so that we can open 

our own preloved 

shop.   

We need donations of school uniform, warm and 

festive clothing that doesn't fit anymore which can 

then be made available to other parents in school. We 

hope your donations what happened the families and 

help save the planet at the same time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This has been a busy week in 

school for other reasons too! 

Last week we were visited 

for an assessment day by 

Little Wandle who are our 

phonics scheme 

providers.  They have now 

visited the school several 

times to look at provision for reading across all needs 

groups.  

After their visit they sent us a letter to say that we have 

been chosen to be a Little Wandle Champion School.  This 

means a school where a good practise in reading can 

support other schools to improve and develop. There are 

very few of these in the country and we will be the first 

special school.  Watch out for more news about this coming 

soon.  

End of Term Arrangements 

School finishes at 1:30pm on Friday 16th 

December 2022.  Children return to school on 

Thursday 5th January 2023.   

 

Transport 

If your child is travelling to school by bus, you live in the Royal 

Borough of Greenwich and are moving within the borough, 

please make sure you reapply for transport as the process can 

take a minimum of 28 days. 

Borough of Bexley children who are moving within the Bexley 

Borough, you will need to contact SEN on 020 3045 4431. 

If you are moving out of the Borough please contact the 

school office, so we can talk you through the process. Thank 

you. 

New address 

Could you please make sure that once you have moved that 

you inform the office of your new address and telephone 

number, so we can update our systems. 

 

The My Child at School (MCAS) is a website where you can 

pay for school dinners, school trips, school clubs and buy 

school uniform.  You can also check attendance, other 

information and send a message to the school office if your 

child is absent.  If you haven’t signed up for or used your 

child’s MCAS account, please contact the school office for an 

invitation code.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governors 

Also, this week was our autumn 2 governors meeting, 

the first with our new Chair Lynne Wainwright.  We 

discussed our pupil premium plan, safeguarding for 

governors, Ofsted and how we are using data reporting 

to look more closely at attendance behaviour and 

safeguarding.   

We hope many of you will have had a chance to meet 

Lynne at the winter Wonderland and you will see a 

greeting from her in this newsletter.  At this meeting 

we said goodbye to Keith Simson who has been a 

Willow Dene governor for the last four years. Many of 

you will know Keith from his kind and generous 

contributions of time to school projects.  We very 

much hope that Keith will keep his connections with 

what we do and be involved in some of our ongoing 

support to families 

 

Sparrow Class 

In Sparrow class for our DT lesson, we have been looking at puppets. We have 

been exploring how to use them and have designed our own. We are going to 

use our designs to make our own and make a puppet show. 

In Science we have been looking at mass and density. We made our own 

density towers, using different foods and then we dropped objects in to see if 

they would float or sink e.g. rice and pennies. 

      

IMPORTANT DATES 

Christmas Performances 
(Times to be confirmed) 

12th December 2022 

Goldcrest/Redwing/Bunting/Kestrel 

Jackdaw/Staring/Chaffinch/Brambling 

Pheasant/Partridge/Osprey 

 

13th December 2022 

Greenfinch/Heron/Sparrow/Nightingale 

Merlin/Woodlark/Skylark/Robin/Woodpecker/Magpie 

Falcon/Wren 

 

15th December 2022 

Swan/Lapwing/Puffin/Kingfisher 

 

16th December 2022 

Badger/Dormouse/Hedgehog/Otter/Squirrel/Pool Frog 

 

Christmas Dinner/Parties - 14th December 2022 

Christmas Jumper Day 14th December 2022 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Willow Dene Star Baker is 

Crowned! 
A huge thanks to all of our super talented bakers who entered our festive bake-

off competition. The entries were beautiful, and you could see how much work 

had gone into baking and decorating such beautiful cakes and bakes. The 

competition table looked amazing! 

Santa and his helper were on hand to judge the competition, making their 

decision based on taste and looks. They had a very tricky job on their hands, but 

they were both in agreement that all bakes were delicious! 

Our winner for this year’s competition were JJ, Zaki and Carlie, who created a 

phenomenal chocolate cake based on The Grinch. They took home a prize of a 

£50 voucher, a Star Baker Apron and Star Baker Wooden Spoon! 

 

 

Thank you so much to everyone who contributes to our Sibling Project. 

We hope for those of you who entered it gave your children the 

opportunity to get creative with their siblings. The submissions were 

absolutely amazing! They made the most beautiful exhibition at our 

Winter Wonderland event and hundreds of people took time to stop to 

look at, read and view every piece.  

Our Chair of Governors, Lynne, had the very difficult job of choosing a 

winner, which was a near is impossible task! After much deliberation, 

Lynne chose Arky from Merlin class, and his sister Anna as the winners of 

the £150 Amazon voucher. A huge congratulations to everyone who 

entered. All children and their siblings will receive a certificate before the 

end of term. 

 



 

 



 

 


